
New Close News 
F r i d a y  1 6 t h  M a r c h ,  2 0 1 8             E x e c u t i v e  H e a d  -  M r  J a m e s  E v a n s  
                                              H e a d  T e a c h e r  -  M i s s  J a n e  B r o w n  

Dear Parents 

As you can see from the pictures below we had a fantastic book day last week.  Thank you for supporting the school by getting your children 

dressed up in a character from one of their favourite books.  We are having a real focus on reading across the school as it helps support the 

childrenôs learning in all areas, such as understanding a maths problem or finding out some information in history. Whilst as a parent I know it 

is something else that needs to be done, please can you support your child by listening to them read on a regular basis at home. 

 
  

 

       

We have been reviewing our own reading scheme in school and have put some fiction books in reception that can be purchased for 10p.  

These are particularly good as they have questions about the book at the end and can be used to see if the children have understood and  

retained the information within it.  

During a tidy up of the PPA room we have also come across some archive diaries which date back to the 1800ôs.  From time to time we will 

be putting an extract from these in the newsletter so the children can see what life was like during this period of time. 

I would like to encourage the children to enter our Great Egg Challenge and Spring Hat Competitions that will be going on in the last week of 

term. These are a great opportunity to be creative and develop their problem solving in a fun way. 

Have a good weekend. 

Mr Evans 

Parent/Teacher Meetings  

Monday 26th March 

Children in years 1-6 will be bringing home their 

school report next Friday. Please contact the 

school office to arrange an appointment with 

your child's teacher; it is important that you  

attend the meeting to support your child in their 

learning. 

DIARY DATES  

28th March: Last day of Term 4 for pupils 

29th March: TD Day (school closed to pupils) 

16th April: Start of Term 5 

20th April: Swimming starts for Otter & Squirrel classes 

20th April: Celebration Assembly  - Rabbit class (14.30 start) 

27th April: Celebration Assembly - Hedgehog class (14.30 start) 

4th May:  Celebration Assembly -  Squirrel class (14.30 start) 

7th May:  Bank Holiday (school closed) 

11th May:  Celebration Assembly - Otter class (14.30 start) 

25th May:  Celebration Assembly - Fox class (14.30 start) 



HEDGEHOG CLASS 

In English, we have been learning to write poems about 

animals; in grammar we have been learning about nouns, 

adjectives and the prefix ô-unõ. 

In maths, we have been learning about fractions ð divide by 

2 to calculate half, divide by 4 to find a quarter.  

 OTTER CLASS  

In  English this week we have been writing stories 

based on òThe Great Kapok Treeó including correct 

punctuation for dialogue (speech).  

In maths we have been revisiting our knowledge and 

understanding of perimeter, area and how we  

measure angles. 

 

 RABBIT CLASS  

In maths we have been finding halves of shapes and 

amounts, using cutting, folding and sharing skills. We are 

even beginning to link our 2x table with sharing!  

English: Rabbits are finishing off their Information Texts 

about Wolves by making their own, small books and wolf 

print front covers!  

SQUIRREL CLASS  

In writing we have been looking at the features of a formal 

letter as we will be applying for the job of Prehistoric 

Monster Hunter!  

In maths we have been learning about coordinates ð  

plotting them and finding them.  

 

 

 

 

FOX CLASS  

This week in maths we have developed our understand-

ing of number sequences and algebra.  

This week in English we have started looking at short 

fantasy tales and consolidate our understanding of 

main and subordinate clauses, including correct use of 

punctuation.  

 

GOOD CITIZEN AWARD  

Rabbit:   Fleur  

Hedgehog:  Ava   

Squirrel:  Callum 

Otter:   Adel   

Fox:   Harry  

 

Star Reader: Eddie  

Star Writer: Frank  

Star Mathematician: Leni  

 

Star Reader: Darcie  

Star Writer: Hannah  

Star Mathematician: Alfie  

 

Star Reader: Alfie R - S 

Star Writer: Seery   

Star Mathematician: Liam  

 

 

Star Reader: Dillon  

Star Writer: Logan  

Star Mathematician: Saimo  

 

 

Star Reader: Leo  

Star Writer: Melisha  

Star Mathematician: Dylan  

AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS  

The last day for tag rugby club is Monday, 26th March.  All other clubs will finish next week.  New permission forms 

will be coming home with KS2 children next week detailing the clubs for the summer term, which start the week begin-

ning 16th April.  Please return the form if your child would like to participate in any of the clubs.   

Mr Murphy continues to run the multi-skills club every Monday lunchtime for KS1 children. 



FREE and SUBSIDISED COOL 

MILK 

A reminder to all parents/guardians 

that school is able to provide free 

milk each day to all children under 

five and to those children entitled to 

statutory free school meals.  Milk 

can also be provided to children 

aged five or over at a subsidised 

cost.   For further information please 

visit www.coolmilk.com or ask in the 

school office. 

Fruit bowl                                             

When available we 

will keep a fruit bowl 

for the KS2 children 

to choose from, if they want it. This is 

a great way to encourage healthy 

choices and helps to top up energy 

levels during the day ð as we already 

see in the younger children, who 

have free fruit or vegetables every 

day in school.  

 (Please let us know if you do not 

want us to offer fruit to your child).  

Guitar Lessons  

 

We have limited availability for guitar lessons after Easter, so if you are interested, please let 

us know as soon as possible and before Friday 23rd March.  

Lessons are either shared with a small group for 30 minutes (§8), or individual 20 minute lessons (§9). These are 

paid for on Wisepay, in advance, once a half-term, and you should be aware that we require a half-term s notice 

of cancellations. Sometimes we are able to provide a loan guitar, subject to availability.  

(Subsidised lessons are available to families entitled to bene°ts-related Free School Meals). 

ÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊÊ 

 

Yes, I am interested in guitar lessons for my child__________________________ (name).  

 

My child does/does not have a guitar to practice on at home. 

 

http://www.clipartpanda.com/clipart_images/free-music-notes-clip-art-4164659

